SAGSC

Southern Area General Service Committee July 8th 2018 TIE CLUB - 329 N. 11th ST - LAS VEGAS, NV Minutes/Reports

SAGSC chair Rhonda W. opened the meeting at 1:15 pm with the serenity prayer and welcomed 7 new GSR's as they introduced themselves.

Welcome to all!

GSR TRAINER: ALAN

There was 7 new GSR's attending the survival training.

Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer.

Introductions were made

The following items were distributed:

Agenda for SAGSC Meeting, List of Area Officers and DCMs, Questions for the new GSRs, Area 42 Survival Guides, GSR Preamble, Group Change/New Group Forms

All the above items were reviewed.

General questions were answered. The meeting was adjourned with the Responsibility Declaration.

DCM COORDINATOR: CLAUDIA

Hi everybody, My name is Claudia and I am the DCM coordinator for the South.

My continuing duties in this position are to facilitate one training session prior to the January SAGSC meeting of a new rotation year, provide literature to assist them and to co- chair a training section at each of the area assemblies.

My colleague in the north and I also provide a Google group available to all of the DCMS and officers to help keep track of other districts' events and keep the communication open between them. Hopefully this has been helpful for the DCMs and others in terms of overlapping events.

In the mean time, if you have any suggestions of ways the DCMs can help each other with their common challenges, please let me know.

Thank you for letting me be of service.

Claudia B.

Note: Question from the floor wanting to know if the standing committee's had access to the Goggle page for DCM's to coordinate events. Answer is yes. Please get with Claudia if you are not a member and she will help you get access to the page. This will help with events being overlapped with each other.

APPROVAL OF MAY 2018 MINUTES

Glenn presented the minutes from the May 20, 2018 SAGSC meeting. A motion was made and seconded to accept as written and were approved with no corrections.

A copy was signed, dated and was given to the Archives chair for storage.

SECRETARY REPORT: GLENN

Thank you everyone for sending your reports to me. It makes getting the minutes done quicker and the information from this meeting out to those who can't be here.

It is truly an honor to be trusted as a servant of SAGSC knowing that I am one of only 95 people in all of Canada and the United States to hold this position. It truly is an honor!

I work closely with our SAGSC Chair, Treasurer and Finance Committee Chair. More importantly I am here for you, our southern area fellowship.

If you are having a service event and want to contact the members in the south, please send me your flyers or other information and I will send it out to those on my contact list.

I hope you all have a great summer ahead and I will see you at the area assembly.

Yours in love and service, Glenn W. SAGSC recording secretary

SAGSC TREASURER: CHUCK

P&L and Budget versus actual Finance reports available up front. Checking account balance is \$17,998.23 Saving prudent Reserve is \$7,513.55

Stewardship- we are elected to carry the message through financial support. Have group treasurer's send us checks each month for more to be used. Currently we have \$10,000 not being used for this purpose. Please take a moment and write down any suggestions on how we can spend this \$10,000. ie: Chuck a new pink Cadillac, Andy a better motorcycle, Bud for being good looking, or a picnic, donate to GSO, Area, Intergroup, or Standing Committees. Please give to me today and I will submit to the finance committee. Thank you for allowing me to be of service to you. Chuck S.

*Please see finance reports below.

SAGSC Budget compared to Actual

	Bu	dget compared	to Actual		
Description	4-Jul-18	Budget	Actual	Difference	Percentage
Income:					
	Contributions Income	\$11,000.00	\$4,845.13		
	7th Tradition	\$650.00	\$379.25		
	Savings Transfer	\$7,500.00	\$7,500.00	V-20/12/200	10000000
	Total Income	\$19,150.00	\$12,724.38	\$6,425.62	66%
	Intereste Income Savings	\$5.00	\$0.55		
		\$19,155.00	\$12,724.93		
Expenses					
Delegate Expe	ense	\$1,200.00	\$1,200.00	0	
AGSC Meetin	ng Expenses				
	SAGSC Meeting supplies	\$300.00	\$107.55	\$192.45	
	SAGSC Meeting Rent	\$625.00	\$315.00	\$310.00	
	SAGSC Meeting other	\$0.00			
	Equipment adjustment End of 2017		\$64.73		
	SAGSC Meeting Total	\$2,125.00	\$487.28	\$502.45	
tanding Com	mittee Expenses				
	Grapevine	\$95.00	\$95.00		
	IGR Liason	\$269.00	\$269.00		
	PI	\$0.00	\$0.00		
	CPC	\$0.00	\$0.00		
	Accessibilities	\$223.50	\$223.50		
	Other	\$0.00			
	Standing Committee Expense Total	\$387.30	\$587,50		
Tax Preparatio	on .	\$150.00	\$150.00		
Bank Charges		\$120.00			
Office Expense	===				
	Secretary	\$300.00	\$105.72	\$194.28	
	Treasure	\$300.00	578.92	\$221.08	
	Po Box Expense	\$110.00		\$110.00	
	Other Office Expense	\$100.00	\$15.53	\$84.47	
	GSR Training Expense				
	DCM Training Expense				
Fravel	Subtotal	\$970.00	\$200.17	\$609.83	
i avei	DCMS Assembly	\$150.00	\$75.00	\$75.00	
	Forum	4627474	14701000000	\$0.00	
	GSRS Assembly	\$3,000.00	\$845.53	\$2,154.47	
	Officers Assemblies	\$2,600.00	\$1,048.89	\$1,551.11	
	Praesa SAGSC Officers	\$2,800.00	\$1,708.17	\$1,091.83	
	Praasa Committee Chairs	\$1,350.00	\$1,350.00	\$0.00	
	Preasa GSR / DCM	\$7,500.00	\$4,200.00		
	Travel Other	\$0.00		\$0.00	
	Subtotal	\$17,400.00	\$9,227.39	\$8,172.41	
2000		17.415.2.117.000.000	18 CO. (18 CO. (18 CO.)		
Total Expe	nses	\$19,227.50	\$11,852.54		62%
Total Income		\$19,155.00	\$12,724.93		
Difference		-\$72.50	\$872.39		
	Checking account Balance	\$17,998.23			
	Savings account Balance	\$7,513.55			
	Savings account parame	31,313.33			

SAGSC **Profit & Loss**

January 1 through July 4, 2018

THE TAX STATE OF THE TOTAL STATE	Jan 1 - Jul 4, 18
Ordinary Income/Expense	
Income	
4002 - CONTRIBUTIONS INCOME	4,845.13
4004 - 7TH TRADITION	379.25
Savings Transfer	7,500.00
Total Income	12,724.38
Gross Profit	12,724.38
Expense	
66300 - Reconciliation Discrepancies	64.73
7000 - DELEGATE EXPENSES	1,200.00
7004 - SAGSC MEETING	
MEETING EXPENSES	107.55
RENT	315.00
Total 7004 - SAGSC MEETING	422.55
8000 - STANDING COMMITTEE EXPENSE	
Accesibilities	223.50
GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE	95.00
IGR LIAISON	269.00
Total 8000 - STANDING COMMITTEE EXPENSE	587.50
8010 - TAX PREPARATION	150.00
8054 - OFFICE EXPENSES	
GSR Training Expense	0.00
SECRETARY EXPENSES	105.72
TREASURER EXPENSES	78.92
8054 - OFFICE EXPENSES - Other	15.53
Total 8054 - OFFICE EXPENSES	200.17
8090 - TRAVEL	
DCMS ASSEMBLIES	75.00
GSRS ASSEMBLIES	845.53
OFFICERS ASSEMBLIES	1,048.89
PRAASA Committee Chairs	1,350.00
PRAASA GSR / DCM	4,200.00
PRAASA SAGSC Officers	1,708.17
Total 8090 - TRAVEL	9,227.59
Total Expense	11,852.54
Net Ordinary Income	871.84
Other Income/Expense	
Other Income	
9000 - INTEREST INCOME	0.55
Total Other Income	0.55
Net Other Income	0.55
et Income	872.39

FINANCE REPORT: EDIE

Not present - no report

Note: Rhonda announced that sadly Edie had resigned as the "finance committee chair" and that we would be voting in a new member for the finance committee during new business. Rhonda also informed the body about the qualifications and how long the term would be for.

AREA OFFICER REPORTS:

DELEGATE: PHIL

not present - no report

ALT- DELEGATE: RHONDA

Present - no report

AREA SECRETARY: JONELLE

Hello all.

I hope everyone is having a great summer! So... September is right around the corner-ish. The Assembly is a voting one so I wanted to touch a bit on resumes. I believe we have all received Glenn's email about submitting them to Julie or Tinna so the North can get to know us. Well, I think we need to get to know the North! So, Julie and I have been discussing a possible "resume packet" that I will send out as we get closer to Assembly so everyone is aware of who is qualified and standing for each position. These resumes will not be in the packets. If you wish to have hard copies available at the Assembly, please bring them!

Here are some dates to keep in mind:

I will send out a preliminary agenda for the Area Assembly around August 14th ish.

Any presentations, and what I mean by presentations is – if you were asked to present anything at the Area Assembly, I need to have that in writing as well as proposals, reports, etc. must be submitted to me by Thursday, August 30. I am going to the printers that weekend. This will also give our Tony's, the free-no charge translators/interpreters time to work their linguistic magic! We are trying to get as much of the Assembly documents – including minutes, agenda, etc. – properly translated.

I will send another copy of the Area Minutes a week or so prior to the Assembly. I will also be sending a copy of the "revised thus far" Area Guidelines. According to the Secretary's Guidelines, you are to receive a copy so they will be emailed.

I will email the Area Committee and Standing Chairs friendly reminders of all this, because that's what I do! I know the amount of emails can be a lot and I appreciate all of you who lovingly accept them! And distribute them. Thank you for all you do and allowing me to do it with you.

Jonelle W. Area 42 Secretary

ALT-REGISTRAR: JAKE

My name is Jake- I am alcoholic. I am grateful to be sober today and I am extremely grateful to be serving as your SAGs registrar and your alternate area registrar. Being registrar has been an amazing experience for me. A big part of my job is talking to our groups and keeping all of our records straight as well as running the registration for our street assemblies.

By doing these 2 jobs for the last year and a half I have got to meet a ton of new people and learn about and go to meetings I probably wouldn't normally end up at. This has been a truly awesome service position and I want to thank you all very much for trusting me in it. Everything is going very well in the area 42 registration world.

My main job is to support our area registrar Laura and she does an amazing job. Everything thing I send her she processes right away and she does a great job keeping everything up to date with our General Service Office in New York.

At our last area assembly the area approved a budget to buy a new computer for our area registration. Right after

the last SAGs meeting she was able to purchase the new computer and get everything transferred over to it. If you need any group change or new group forms please let me know.

Also if you have registered but you have not received a welcome packet from GSO please let me know. Alcoholics Anonymous has saved my life and General Service has become a huge part of my program of recovery. Thank you all very much for being here today and for holding my hand and giving me a life worth living.

ALT-ARCHIVIST: GABRIEL

Hi, my name is Gabriel;

I am an alcoholic. We are still working on the archives office. We have three (3) new shelves and added one (1) room to archives. This room is to store CD's and cassette tapes (15,000). We are labeling the boxes by year. Still need more funding for book shelves.

Contributions from District 21 \$40.00 Spanish Central Office \$40.00

Thank you for letting me be of service

Notes: Gabriel explained the work that the archive committee is doing at Central Office to improve and update the area where the Area 42 archives are stored. He explained the cost associated with building shelves and adding display cases. A question from the floor was asked "how much do you need to finish the construction and to digitize all the tapes" and the estimate was around 1500 dollars.

NEWSLETTER: ANNENot present - no report

WEBMASTER: LIBBYNot present - no report

STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON REPORTS:

ACCESSIBILITIES: MADDIE

Not present - no report

H&I (HOSPITALS & INSTITUTIONS): CHRISTY

Las Vegas hospitals and institutions committee is alive, well, in growing. Our business meeting is the third Tuesday of every month at 6 p.m. at central office on 15th and Charleston. All are welcome to attend even if only for courtesy. Current list of all panels we service (which include personal contact numbers) are available at that time, as well as reports regarding the panel status, needs and Requirements.

According to our current panel roster listings we are serving over 250 panels per month between treatment and correctional facilities and we will be adding a new federal correctional facility in another month as soon as the clearances process has been completed.

We can always use more volunteers that are willing to get involved for as little as going on a panel once a month or even once every other month. All we request is that you show up for your panel commitment or get someone else to fill in for you.

Our next information workshop will be held on August 18th from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. at central office. We are fortunate to have a special guest speaker Bruce H. from Laughlin Nevada coming in to share his many years of experience with us (and we're including free Refreshments) too. Please be sure to mark your calendar and join us for an afternoon, of information, experiences, and fellowship.

Note: Next H&I workshop is Aug. 18th, 2-4pm @ Central Office.

BRIDGE THE GAP: HARRY

Not present - no report

CPC (COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY): CAROLINE

Please see PIC report

PIC (PUBLIC INFORMATION COMMITTEE): HOLLY report given by Caroline TJ.

Hello, SAGSC!

Life is good at the Cooperation with the Professional Community and Public Information committees. We are working hard to provide literature and hope for a better life in Alcoholics Anonymous.

Since the last SAGSC, we participated in the weekly Pop Up Project Homeless Connects, Family Connects, several health fairs, and the Giving Project. We regularly attend monthly meetings of the PACT Coalition, the Mayor's Faith Initiative, the Giving Project, and the Nevada Homeless Alliance. We give information about what AA is and what it isn't. Many professionals have misconceptions about AA mandating religion, forbidding prescribed medications, being a cult, etc.

Some special events we attended included a Senior Health Fair at Centennial Hills YMCA, the Southern Nevada Adult Mental Health 3rd Annual FunFest, and Founders Day. All were great opportunities to spread the message and to be of service.

We continue to concentrate our efforts on the homeless and veteran populations. We did this through attendance at special events and at monthly provider meetings for professionals working in these fields – that's CPC, and through outreach in the general public and our fellowship – that's PI, to educate the general AA public about what we do. We work closely with the Accessibilities Committee, District 21, and Al-Anon.

We also attend AA events, such as the Gratitude Ball and the Las Vegas Roundup. We love to party and are available for any AA event - District Workshops, picnics, etc. We contribute to the Area 42 Newsletter and our local Intergroup Silver Streak.

Our committee remains strong and dedicated. We have significantly fewer events on our schedule during the summer months, so we are using this time to brainstorm. We are currently in the beginning stages of organizing official presentations to deliver to professional groups in the community. We are always looking for new members. DCM's: please ask someone from your District to become the liaison with CPC and PI. We meet on the second Monday of the month at 4:30 at Central Office – just before Intergroup. We serve snacks – really good ones. Please come join us!

Note: We also just got a call from a group of medical graduates that want more info about A.A. so we meet with them.

INTERGROUP LIAISON: KELLIE

Kellie M. gave the Treasurers report to Intergroup on June 11, 2018. The income and expenses for the month ending May 2018 are as follows:

Total Income \$12,592,31; Total Expenses \$11,743.12; Literature income \$5,062.00: Literature Expenses \$5,629.90; Intergroup Bank Balances: Total Central Office Accounts \$23,297.86; Payroll Account \$678.73; Prudent Reserve Account \$10,003.80; Literature Account \$9,071.21; Total Bank Accounts \$43,051.60.

Central Office took 755 information calls, the Hotline received 1,766 information calls. Central Office received 117 twelve-step calls, while the Hotline received 252. The Web Site experienced an average of 287 hits per day, for a monthly total of 8,588 visits.

Our very own Anne K. is now the webmaster for Central Office. We are so grateful for her service, thank you Anne. The Gratitude Ball will be held on Saturday, September 29, 2018, at the Palace Station, you should see flyers soon if you have not already. The 46th Annual Hispanic Convention will be held on August 31 – September 2, 2018 at the Westgate. Registration is \$10.00 and the banquet (with dancing) is an additional \$55.00. There will be Spanish to English translation available.

Intergroup meets every 2nd Monday of the month, next meeting is June 9, 2018 at 6:00PM at Central Office. At your Service: Kellie M.

GRAPEVINE: JUSTIN report given by Jake

Justin alcoholic.

Grateful to be of service.

We are not book and magazines salesmen! We carry the AA message to the alcoholic through our meeting in print.

Our committee meeting is the last Friday of every month at central office 6pm there is pizza! U can always pick up GVs at central office during regular business hours. Then bring the money back or the magazines back each month.

2 publishing companies AAWS and GV. All literature is conference approved, GV is born out of our own experiences. Specific topics like steps, sponsorship, ect.

There is an online pay version which has lots of articles and archives, and an app to receive the magazine. There is a free daily GV quote and a YouTube channel. There is a subscription challenge this year so please renew or subscribe asap.

We are very fortunate because central office provides thousands of dollars in literature to bring to events. Let me know if you would like the GV table at your AA event!

We attended and set up a table at SAGSC's and founders day. We will be doing a GV writing workshop July 21. In Henderson

New book just out armed services and in September another book about atheist and agnostics. Thanks for letting me be of service!

LVYPAA LIAISON: JASON

Jason M. LVYPAA Liaison SAGSC Report 7/8/18

Las Vegas Young People in Alcoholics Anonymous Committee (LVYPAA)

Our committee meets at Central Office, the first Sunday of every month, at 1pm. We recently held a "what is YPAA" panel followed by AA family feud and a game night. The committee is still working hard on the SWACYPAA 6 conference bid. SWACYPAA 5 will be held in Tucson Arizona July 26 to July 29th. For more information or to register you can go to swacypaa.org.

Thank you for letting me be of service! Jason M.

DCM REPORTS:

DISTRICT 1: JOAN report given by Marty

Hello, my name is Joan R. and I am an alcoholic. I am the DCM for District 1, which covers the region of Southern Clark County including Searchlight, Boulder City, Henderson, and a portion of Southeast Las Vegas.

District 1 is excited to invite you to our upcoming workshop, Christmas in July: A Grapevine Workshop. Which will be held on July 21, 2018 from 2:00 pm to 4:30 pm at the Community Church of Henderson, on 360 E Horizon Drive, Henderson, NV 89015. We will be performing a play, serving pizza and deserts, and celebrating the important role Grapevine plays in our fellowship. Please pick up a flyer and share this fun activity with your groups.

Please mark your calendars for the District 1 Picnic. It will be held on October 13, 2018, from 12:00 pm to 4:00 pm at Broadbent Park in Boulder City Nevada. We will have a speaker, a DJ, and children's activities. We grill hot dogs and hamburgers and invite attendees to bring a dish to pass.

In addition to our group activities, we have been hard at work reaching out to the diverse meetings in our district. Just recently, I visited Quiet Minds, a meditation meeting that meets at the Green Valley Club on Wednesday afternoons at 4 pm, and the Promises Group, that meets on Monday nights at the St. Francis of Assisi Catholic Church at 7:00 pm. Both

groups remind me of both the wonderful diversity and the unity of our fellowship and I am grateful to be the hand that reaches out to connect these groups to General Service.

If you are a GSR or alternate GSR in District 1, please join us for our district meeting held in the side room immediately after the SAGSC meeting.

DISTRICT 3: STEVE

Good Morning everyone - My name is Steve McK. I am an alcoholic and the DCM for District #3.

It is with bittersweet feelings that I am announcing that I will be stepping down from the DCM position. Due to family consideration my family and I are moving back to Australia to be with Kate's mother.

As soon as a replacement can be confirmed for a new DCM, I will step down. The District is also in need of a Treasurer .

Just a reminder, as announced in Tonopah, that for the first time in 2 years, we have elected officers in District #3. Elizabeth R. has taken on the responsibilities for District 3 Secretary. In addition Jason McE. from the Young People's Group has been elected as the Alternate DCM. Thank you Jason and Elizabeth.

District 3 is in good financial condition. We expect to partially fund some more GSRs to attend Tonopah in September.

Thank you,

Best Regards - Steve McK.

DISTRICT 5B: LISA I report given by Alt. DCM Ronnie D.

Hi my Southern Area 42 friends. Sorry I can't be there today as I am making summer memories with my family.

District 5B has recently switched locations for our monthly meetings. We have moved from meeting at the KCB to meeting at the Keystone Club. Same time, 1:15 the second Saturday of every month.

Our last meeting in May was in low attendance as it was also founders day, and many of our district members enjoyed the celebrations happening in town.

We are working on getting our annual picnic together. Our picnic chair, Chuck C., will soon have tickets available for everyone to purchase. Families are welcome to come and participate. We will have food and drinks, as well as the cake walk and 50/50 raffle. Our picnic site is right next to the playground which makes it fun for the kids too. Picnic starts at noon. We will have a meeting from 2-3pm. Location is children's memorial park on Gowan and Rainbow under the covered tables in the most west section of the park.

Also we are working on getting the next workshop together. That will be in November.

Thank you and hope you all have a great summer!!

Lisa I

DISTRICT 7: LISA T.

Hi everyone, Lisa grateful alcoholic.

These past 2 months have been mainly spent concentrating on our annual Mt. Charleston picnic, which will take place August 19.

I, as well as some of our GSR's have tickets, so come see us after closing.

Looking forward to seeing all of you then and getting out of the sweltering valley heat.

We will also be having our second service event on July 21 at Lakes Lutheran Church. It will be on Anonymity & Social Media. As always there will be a skit by the Not A Glum Lot players, a panel of speakers, ask it basket and a great lunch. Our event will be from 11-1, so it will be possible to make the Grapevine workshop in Henderson at 2.

Thank you to all our district members for the assistance in making both of these events a success, and thank you all for your support.

In Love & Service

Lisa T.

DISTRICT 9: VICKIE

Hi my name is Vickie and I'm an alcoholic.

I am the DCM for District 9.

Not much to report for District 9 right now, except we will be having a district meeting immediately following SAGSC as we have GSRs here today! Yay! And we even have a new GSR which is super exciting.

I hope you all enjoyed or are enjoying the delicious doughnuts that I remembered to bring.

District 9 will be hosting in Tonopah—if you have any requests for food or any suggestions please let me know. I aim to please.

That's it for now.

Thank you for letting me be of service!!

DISTRICT 11: DEBORAH

Not present - no report

DISTRICT 13: KIM M

In April district 13 had a workshop on "Sponsorship", we had 28 people show up.

On July 21 we are also having a workshop called "Tools in our tool box" from 2-4 pm at the Triangle Club.

We are also having a speaker meeting on the 10th of July at the Triangle Club, meeting starts at 6:30pm. Speaker is Bobby aka Thumper.

Thanks for letting me be of service.

Kim M.

DISTRICT 15: DAVID

Hi, I'm Dave K. and I am an alcoholic.

Hopefully all are doing well. Nothing new to report.

We will be holding the District (15) meeting immediately following this SAGSC meeting. The topics will be ongoing business and the upcoming fall elections assembly coming up in September. Any interested members of the groups at the T.I.E. Club, as well as, any others, are more than welcome to attend. Suggestions and ideas are always acceptable.

Thank you for letting me be of service.

DISTRICT 17: KIM report given by Alt DCM: Bud L.

Hello, my name is Bud, Alcoholic and Alternate D.C.M. for District 17, reporting for Kim W. who is out on vacation. First thing I want to thank District 17 and Area 42 for the opportunity to serve. What an honor!

We have been having a great year so far. Since our last S.A.G.S.C. meeting, we have developed our own set of guidelines and have adopted them for District 17 use. Thank you to those districts who already paved the way for use to plagiarize as much as possible!

Recently, on June 10th, we had a workshop on the 7th Tradition which included a skit performed by the "Over the Hump Players" entitled "Is the Price Right" which was based on the TV show "The Price is Right".

Bob Barker, was played by John Barleycorn. The announcer was played by Higher Power. Three contestants played by Sgt. Sponsor, Trusted Servant, and The New Guy. We even had a couple of "Barker's Babes". What a blast! We had a large amount in attendance followed by a lunch with the main dish prepared by "Chef Bud". I'm told that this workshop had more audience participation through the "ask it basket" and panel than any previous District 17 workshop in many years and we have already received many requests for the like in the future.

Our next event is on July 22nd from 1-4pm at the Comstock Park Swimming Pool. Hotdogs will be one dollar and Burgers two dollars with children free. This is an event, not a workshop, so there will be no skit, but we expect a wonderful opportunity for food and fellowship in Pahrump, Nevada.

Our District 17 Annual Camp Out in Lovell Canyon is set for September 27 through the 30th, with the main event on Saturday Sept 29th. Bring your RV, Tent, or just a sleeping bag. Saturday night campfire, dinner, and speaker meeting will be \$5. This is a dry camp so there is no camping fee from Lovell Canyon, but the District is providing a port-a-potti. All are welcome to come and enjoy the beautiful fall weather on the mountain!

District 17 will soon be holding its Officer and Committee Chair elections this November for the upcoming term.

As you can see, we have been very busy helping District 17 stay united for our primary purpose. Again it is an Honor and a Pleasure to serve in any capacity for Area 42 in District 17.

Respectfully in Service,

Bud L..

DISTRICT 19: JIM

Not present - no report

DISTRICT 21: JOSE

Not present - no report

<u>OLD BUSINESS:</u> CONFERNECE COMMITTEE REPORTS: AGENDA, ARCHIVES, CONVENTIONC, CORRECTIONS, CPC, FINANCE, GRAPEVINE, LITERATURE, POLICY, PI, REPORT & CHARTER, TREATMENT, & TRUSTEES.

Notes: Rhonda asked for report backs from the above committee's. We heard reports from committee chairs and/or cochairs on the following:

Policy and Admissions - Lyle, report read by Rhonda R.

Archives - Elizabeth

Corrections - Kellie McM.

Literature - April

Public Information - Lou

NEW BUSINESS: ELECT NEW FINANCE COMMITTEE MEMBER

Rhonda announced the need to fill the vacancy for a new Finance committee member. We had one member willing to stand and fill it. A motion was made and seconded to confirm Emmie M. as the newest finance committee member. It was voted on and approved with no opposition. Thank you for your service and welcome Emmie M.

GOOD & WELFARE ANNOUNCEMENTS

Birthday announcements = 174 years of sobriety. Congratulations to you all!!

THANK YOU DISTRICT 9 FOR HOSTING... DISTRICT_17_ WILL HOST IN NOVEMBER SAGSC –NOVEMBER 11^{TH} 2018 TIE CLUB 1:15PM GSR TRAINING 12:15PM FORUM SEPTEMBER 7^{TH} – 9^{TH} 2018 TONOPAH SEPTEMBER 14^{TH} , 15^{TH} & 16^{TH} , 2018

CLOSE WITH I AM RESPONSIBLE

Respectfully Submited by: Glenn W. SAGSC Secretary Panel 67 on 11-11-2018